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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chair
	Alistair Pattullo 
	12, Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Vice-chairman
	Graham Easton
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	01750 722744

	Minutes Secretary
	Kirsty Lovatt
	15, Ladylands Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4BB
	01750 725595
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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on Monday 11th February 2019 – Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

	1. PRESENT – Community Councillors; Alistair Pattullo (Chair), David Deacon, Graham Easton, George Irvine, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Jim Stillie and Judith Thompson.

Also present – Councillor Gordon Edgar, Councillor Caroline Penman, Councillor Elaine Thornton-Nichol, 6 members of the public, 2 representatives from the local Press, PC Conal McEwan, Fiona Mallin (Minute Taker).

2. APOLOGIES – were received from Tom Combe, Adrian Kentleton and Kirsty Lovatt

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – there were no declarations of interest.

4. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING - were approved as a true record, proposed by David Deacon, seconded by Graham Easton.

5. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

The Minutes of the recent Budget Meeting were proposed by Alisdaire Lockhart and seconded by Judith Thompson.

There were no further matters arising.

6. COMMUNITY POLICE REPORT

This was given by PC Conal McEwan and circulated electronically to members.  

There were no questions from Members.

PC Conal McEwan then left the meeting.

7. LOCAL IMPROVEMENTS

Ian King advised there was nothing new to offer, informing the Community Council that Notice Boards should be installed going forward.  He also recommended that if any members of the Community Council have any individual projects they have identified, they should push them on.

Alistair Pattullo mentioned he had a photograph of a bench on The Green in Selkirk which requires repair.  Alistair Pattullo to send photograph to Councillor Edgar.

Jim Stillie mentioned the wall on the low road next to Dunsdale Road and expressed concern about its deterioration and the water lying on the road.  He was concerned the wall, holding the banking up next to the road, would collapse.  Councillor Edgar has agreed to look into this.

David Deacon requested the Local Improvement Plan be re-distributed by the next meeting, which Ian King has agreed to do.

David Deacon also requested that the Agenda should include a project for each Community Council Member to take forward, which would improve an area/item in the Town.  Alistair Pattullo to add this to the Agenda.

8. TREE PRESERVATION ORDERS (TPO)

Alisdaire Lockhart distributed a revised list of trees to Members, with Councillor Edgar advising that he had taken action over the original list distributed and confirmed that all trees growing in a Conservation Area, do not require a TPO.  He also informed Members that any tree on land/property belonging to Scottish Borders Council is also protected.

A discussion was generated concerning various trees within Selkirk, with Alisdaire Lockhart advising he will need to further investigate the 5 trees on The Green in Selkirk.

9. PLANNING MATTERS

Ian King advised there were 2 planning applications – the first being a proposed residential development off the A7 next to Selkirk Tennis Club.  He raised various issues such as access to the development; rock outcrops; speeding traffic; infrastructure concerns.  Alistair Pattullo felt the town was crying out for more housing, mentioning the school roll being down and the proposal should be given fair and due consideration.

A lengthy discussion ensued relating to this proposal, with Ian King recommending that all Community Council Members check the SBC Planning Portal, reference 19/000374/FULL and comments can be left.  Ian King also advised he would check to see if there were any comments on the application before contacting SBC further.

The second planning application is for the old Fish Shop at the end of Tower Street, with Ian King declaring an interest due to his involvement with the Regeneration Group, advising the proposal is the shop be used as a community hub for energy advice, but still be able to use it as a Pop Up Shop.  Ian King advised the Regeneration Group have no income and are looking for the local community to give them as much support as possible to get it up and running.  Questions were forthcoming from the Community Council to how the shop would be run in relation to opening hours, staffing etc.  Ian King also advised that it is proposed to extend to the rear of 5 Tower Street a single storey extension for meetings and other activities.  Selkirk Community Council agreed to give their support to this proposal.

10. OPEN FORUM

Cath Henderson informed Selkirk Community Council the Regeneration Group are holding a 2 day event on 22nd and 23rd February 2019 at 1 Tower Street, Selkirk to promote the proposal that 5 Tower Street become a Community Hub, explaining that this is also a fundraising event with a raffle and gift sale, the proceeds of which would go towards the cost of the planning application, and other requirements.

The Community Council discussed details of the planning application and the costs involved, with Councillor Edgar asking if the Regeneration Group had applied via Selkirk Community Council, with Ian King confirming they had not.

Ian King confirmed the Regeneration Group have also applied for funding to the Common Good Fund under the CARS Project, advising they are attempting to raise funds by any means.  He confirmed that initially they required £150.00 for the planning application.  Alistair Pattullo advised Selkirk Community Council may consider assisting with monies, if there’s a shortfall in the amount raised over the 2 days at the end of February, to help with the planning application.

Dougie Purves thanked those involved in the erection of the plaque in the Market Square dedicated to Mr Hunter.  He then suggested that funds should be raised to have a plaque erected in Selkirk in relation to Selkirk being the first town in Scotland to have an ambulance service, during World War 1.

Judith Thompson suggested that Dougie Purves take this forward and investigate costings and positioning of the plaque and report to Selkirk Community Council with his findings, at which point the Community Council would give it some consideration.

Dougie Purves asked Councillor Edgar for an update on the work needing done in Selkirk, with Councillor Edgar advising he will look into it.

Dougie Purves then mentioned various other areas in Selkirk, including puddling at Riverside Care Home, which he felt was a health and safety risk of fall and the whereabouts of the Rotary Gate.  Councillor Edgar advised the pudding would be considered in the next financial year, and the Rotary Gate had been lost in the flood works, confirming the Rotary Club had been notified and other suggestions had been put to the Rotary Club for their consideration.  A discussion was generated concerning other items at the flood prevention works, including the carved stones and the bulbs which had been planted by the Rotary Club.

Dorothy Henderson thanked Councillor Edgar on his prompt action on the Broomhill Road, advising that some of the potholes had already been filled, but were already showing signs of deterioration.  Mrs Henderson asked if there was an update.  Councillor Edgar confirmed that they were currently working on budgets, and there were some roads in the SBC structure which were in worse condition than the Broomhill Road.  Dorothy Henderson asked if SBC would consider a 3-stage plan, with Councillor Edgar advising that this may not be possible due to the drainage issues.  He confirmed he should have a better idea of funding by the end of April 2019.  David Deacon asked if Scottish Borders Council had agreed the road had been adopted, with Councillor Edgar confirming this.

Cath Henderson asked if the trees at Victoria Park were on the list distributed earlier in the meeting by Alisdaire Lockhart – would they be covered by Scottish Borders Council?  Councillor Edgar confirmed if the trees are on SBC land then they would be protected.

11. SBC COUNCILLORS REPORT

Councillor Penman gave her report advising that the new signs for Selkirk Market Place had been finalised through Selkirk BIDS.  Councillor Penman advised that she had met with Scott McColm in relation to the maintenance of the Market Place and is hoping to get local support for a clean-up of the area and a Spring Clean of Selkirk – Councillor Penman will get a date for this and inform the Community Council.  Alistair Pattullo advised they would be happy to support this and would check to ensure the clean-up would be covered by Selkirk Community Council insurance.

Councillor Penman then informed the Community Council the old Christmas lights were currently in the Green Shed and is looking for ideas on what to do with them.  If anyone would like to see what is there, with Alistair Pattullo asking Councillor Penman to let him know when she is next going to the Green Shed and he will come and have a look.

Councillor Penman advised the Farmers Market is fully booked up for the year and volunteers are all in place to help erect stalls.

Ian King asked if the power washing in the Market Place, was in hand, with Councillor Penman advising that because the power washer is mechanical it is not covered by insurance, informing Members that it has been suggested to use hand brushes and soapy water, but in the first instance they will carry out a litter pick and clean-up, confirming the litter pick equipment will be provided by Scottish Borders Council, then going forward would need to supply their own.

Councillor Gordon Edgar advised the clock at the Town Hall is not working, but has been assigned for repair and the front door to the Town Hall has seized – lock has jammed and the door has swollen.  He confirmed he has requested it be repaired/opened by Easter.  Councillor Edgar went on to advise the stair case has been impacted by damp and remedial work is to be carried out.  The lights in the stain glass window have been changed, however, it is not the correct lighting which has been installed – this is to be rectified.

Councillor Edgar requested a change to the previous Minutes with reference to the subsidence being Minuted as being in Russell Place but it was not, it was near to the junction on the A7 next to Russell Place.

Councillor Edgar went on to advise re-surfacing works had been carried out at Viewfield Park and The Valley, and referred to the complaints that motorists had not been able to access Forest Road during some of the works at The Valley.

Councillor Edgar advised Scottish Borders Council has been awarded another £1.79m, and consideration is being given to other methods of raising funds for Council spend in the new financial year.

Dougie Purves asked Councillor Edgar what had happened to the money for Rosebank Quarry, with Councillor Edgar advising he will find out and report back.

There was no Councillor update from Councillor Elaine Thornton-Nichol.

12. TREASURERS REPORT

Judith Thompson gave this report informing Members the balance is currently sitting at £3204.47, with £1000 ringfenced for the Response Team.  Judith Thompson confirmed the Walking Festival could apply for up to £1000 of funding with £500 from the 2018-19 budget and the other £500 from the 2019-20 budget.  Members were informed that Fiona Mallin should receive an honorarium for taking the minutes, and by the end of this financial year will have Minuted 4 meetings, resulting in a payment of £120.  Viv Ross is happy to audit the accounts, which will be carried out by the end of March 2019.  There were no questions from Members in relation to the Treasurers Report.

13. BORDERS WALKING FESTIVAL

Alistair Pattullo updated Community Council Members on the meeting held earlier in the day, advising the Facebook page is live as are parts of the website allowing members of the public to book online by the end of March 2019.

14. SELKIRK RESPONSE TEAM

Gordon Easton reported on this item and thanked those people who had given their names to volunteer and co-ordinate the Response Team.  He advised a call tree exercise had been carried out on 9th February 2019, which had worked, and approximately 14 or 15 people had responded.  A practical live exercise will be organised in the near future, which will include other agencies – Tweed Valley Mountain Rescue to name one.  Gordon Easton also informed Members there were volunteers from 4 x 4 drivers also.  There were no questions from Members relating to this item.

15. REPORT FROM SUB-COMMITTEES

Judith Thompson spoke on behalf of Blooming Selkirk, explaining they may need to put a request in to Selkirk Community Council for funding to have their accounts audited.  Alistair Pattullo advised he has made an application for a new bowser.  Judith Thompson confirmed she was meeting shortly with Fiona Cameron from Scottish Borders Council, and they will be considering on how best to carry forward the annual planning of flowerbeds etc., as this is being cut by Scottish Borders Council.

16. SELKIRK HILL MANAGEMENT GROUP

Ian King updated Members informing them the hill is currently in reasonable condition with regular maintenance being carried out.  He advised there is a drainage issue which Selkirk Golf Club are dealing with.  Some repair work is needing carried out at the drystone dyke at Buxton where sheep are getting through.

Councillor Edgar mentioned the hedge at the old Fever Hospital would need to be tidied up, and also advised the Hill Warden reported litter and broken bottles around the Chinese shelter and an attempted break in to the maintenance cupboard.

Jim Stillie mentioned the areas where some of the trees had re-seeded and a strimmer had been taken over the top of it.  Councillor Edgar agreed there are some areas where work to cut back the growth and copper paint stumps, had to be carried out.

17. SELKIRK CHAMBER OF TRADE

A Chamber of Trade meeting was being held on 12th February 2019, and an update would be made to the March Selkirk Community Council meeting.

18. REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMUNITY ORGANISATIONS AND OUTSIDE BODIES

Referring to the SBCCN, Alisdaire Lockhart informed Members of the Community Council they would be looking at various items, including the Communications Plan.  He informed Members the community fund (Localities Bid) closes on 28th February 2019.

Ian King referred to the Community Empowerment Act advising they are seeking clarification there is no course of appeal if they do not carry out the spirit of the group.

19. ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS

There was no AOCB, and the meeting closed at 8.55pm.

The date of the next meeting is scheduled for Monday 11th March.
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